
 
 

To all my WSV friends, 
 

Welcome to the December edition of the West Shore Village Newsletter.  
  

While December is usually a light month in terms of association activity, we have several 
meetings/events scheduled. 
  

• The 1st Friday Social will be on December 1st to include caroling. 
• The Rules and Regulations Committee will meet to further discuss changes to the existing 
document. 
• The Budget Committee will meet to discuss the operating budget and review the reserve 
study currently being conducted by an outside company. This study was last conducted five 
years ago, and estimates costs related to the Association’s projects such as roofs, roads, etc. 
• The Landscape Committee will meet with a representative from Pinellas County to discuss 
best practices for our plants and general flora within our property. 
• The December monthly Association meeting has been moved to December 14th so as not to 
conflict with the holiday. 
• Our annual holiday dinner/dance will be held December 10th. 
• We will have our annual staff luncheon on December 19th. Stay tuned for more details on 
this event. 
  

As you can see, December will be a busy month. I hope you can join us for the festivities.  
 

I wish all of you a most festive holiday season! 
 

Michael Kelemen, President 
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'Tis indeed the season! The phrase " 'tis the season" is often used to express the festive and joyous atmosphere 
associated with holidays. Whether you're celebrating Christmas, Hanukkah, Kwanzaa, or another holiday, it's a time for 
spreading goodwill, spending time with loved ones, and championing generosity. 
 
Embracing the holiday spirit can mean different things to different people: 
 
Decorate: Add some holiday cheer to your living space with decorations. This can include a Christmas tree, lights, 
ornaments, wreaths, or any other decorations associated with the holiday you celebrate. 
 
Listen to Music: Play some holiday tunes that resonate with you. Many people enjoy the classics, but there are also 
contemporary holiday songs across various genres. 
 
Give Back: The holiday season is a great time for giving. Consider volunteering your time or making a donation to a 
charity. Acts of kindness can bring joy to both the giver and the receiver. 
 

Connect with Loved Ones: Spend time with family and friends. Whether it's through in-person gatherings, virtual 
meetings, or even sending heartfelt messages, connecting with loved ones is a central part of the holiday spirit. 
 
Enjoy Festive Foods: Indulge in some seasonal treats and meals. Many cultures have specific dishes associated with the 
holidays, so try making or sharing these with others. 
 
Watch Holiday Movies or Shows: There are countless holiday-themed movies and TV specials. Watching these can be a 
cozy and enjoyable way to get into the spirit of the season. 
 
Practice Gratitude: Take a moment to reflect on the positive aspects of your life. 
 

 
 
Adriane Carter-Lovell 
Editor, 2nd Vice President 
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MESSAGE FROM THE CREW 

 
 

Greetings, 
 

We continue to play catchup as we get up to full staff. All the sprinklers have been repaired, properly positioned, and set 
for proper timing. If you are still having an issue, please submit a work order. 
 

The grass and shrubs are growing more slowly so we are able to keep up with the trimming. We have started to assess 
the brown grass and will be making determinations on next steps. Please understand that we are still in a severe drought 
situation so this will not be a quick fix. 
 
Last, but not least, as of November 20th, we have a new team member, Willie Holmes. He comes to us as an experienced 
landscaper and will be working with David and Chris. If you see him around, please extend a warm welcome. 

 

Thank you.  
David, Brandon, Chris, and Willie 
 
 
 
 

  
Landscaping:  
• Weed spraying is ongoing 
• ProCare continues to mow, decision to be made on a Fall/Winter schedule 
• Oil changes on trucks will be done in-house 
• The contract with ProCare will end after the week of Dec. 6th. Lawn maintenance will return to in-house. 
• V2, 38th Way S will be closed from 7am-3pm for tree removal set on Dec. 4-5 
 
Maintenance: 
• The broken shower faucet in Clubhouse men’s bathroom has been repaired. 
• Multi-port valve for pool - gasket was replaced instead for less than original estimate 
• Called 811 to repair phone boxes and Spectrum was called as well to repair unsightly equipment 
• Will follow up with Acoma on club house roof due to water marks on ceiling tile 
• Review email for 3122C and get estimate from Pestguard for attic 
• Pestguard to provide estimate for small flying insects present in the Clubhouse during Spaghetti Dinner 
• Painting of buildings is underway 
 
Other: 
• A back portion of the currently closed tennis court, will be used as pickle ball court with the purchase of a 

portable net  
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1) 2024-2025 Budget Committee meetings are in progress 
2) Village emergency exit on hold until 2024/2025 budget 
3) Tennis court bid proposal awarded to Blackrock has been signed; project to begin in March 
4) The board approved to keep the electrical charging stations. Researching a vendor to manage 
5) Public comments will be added to Agenda so discussion can occur before vote by Board 
6) A backup plan will be developed to ensure trash gate is secured 
7) A budget meeting with Reserve Study is scheduled for 12/13 
8) A new computer has been ordered to replace the one that is no longer working and is unrepairable.  This 

is the computer that operates our TV Channel 733. 
9) The staff holiday luncheon is scheduled for 12/19/23 
10) A closed Board meeting will be scheduled for 12/4 to discuss staff remuneration 
11) Awaiting flood insurance estimate 

 
 

 
 
 

Thank you, 
Your Board of Directors  

 
 

4 



 
 

                                                 

         
 
 

 

                                                                                       
                              DROUGHT REGULATIONS 

The entire Tampa Bay area is experiencing an extended period of drought due to lack of significant rainfall. This trend 
has limited surface water supplies for processing into drinking water. The Southwest Florida Water Management District 
(SWFWMD), has recently issued Modified Phase 1 Water Shortage Order #2023-041 for Hillsborough, Pasco, and Pinellas 
counties for Modified Phase I restrictions. St. Petersburg’s drought intensity is categorized as D3 (Extreme) as of Nov. 
21st and the city is required to strictly enforce these restrictions. WSV uses reclaimed water for our irrigation and as such 
will be following the Reclaimed Water schedule below.  
 

Effective December 1… Irrigation is allowed from 5 a.m. to 9 a.m. or from 7 p.m. to 11 p.m. 

 
 

Water Conservation Tips: 
 

1) Please do not water your lawn, let the sprinklers do the work. 
 

2)  Please refrain from washing your vehicles 
 

3) Brushing your teeth - Run water only when rinsing. Turn the water off while you brush your teeth! If you leave 
the water running, you can end up using as much as four gallons each time you clean your teeth, the EPA 
reports. Brush twice a day, and you’d go through eight gallons a day, over 200 gallons every month, and over 
2,400 gallons a year. Just use the faucet water to dampen your toothbrush (or don’t dampen it at all), then turn 
it back on when you rinse. Take this small action, and you’ve cleaned your teeth and helped the environment! 

 

 
 

                                          ROAD CLOSURE     
 

38th Way S will be closed for tree removal from 7am-3pm on Monday, Dec 4th and Tuesday, Dec. 5th.  Residents living in 
buildings 3276 and 3281 must remove their cars from their driveways by 7am each morning. Please only park in designated 
guest spots throughout the Village. Any other residents that will need egress during these days should also find alternate 
parking. 
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  ADVERTISING SERVICES   
   

Residents can get the word out about services by 
1) Posting your services, i.e.: plumbing, contracting, cleaning, etc.  on the bulletin board located in the Clubhouse 

Library. 
2) Placing an ad in the Newsletter.  Please reach out via email wsvbbnews@gmail.com for pricing. 

 
                        
                            St. Petersburg Holiday Events                         
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The WSV Social Club is a voluntary committee that sponsors social activities for the Village.  It is a self-funded 
organization that uses the proceeds of ticket sales along with fund-raisers to pay for events.  Please join us at one (or 

several) of the many events held throughout the year. You will get to meet your fellow residents and have some fun. Look 
for event information on tv channel 733, RPM emails, flyer on Clubhouse bulletin board, and the WSV Facebook page. 
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Please be mindful of our fellow residents and fur babies and slow down.  The Village speed limit is 19 mph. 

 

 
 
                                                                           

 

                                                         VEHICLE SECURITY 
 

We continue to experience vehicle break-ins. Most of them have been a result of vehicles not only being unlocked but 
the keys were left inside.  PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE TAKE YOUR KEYS AND LOCK YOUR VEHICLE. 
 

 
 
 

                     DUMPSTER  

Now that many of our friends from the North have returned and the Village has more residents, the dumpster is filling 
up more quickly.  Please remember to break down all cardboard boxes. 

 

                                          
 
 
 
 

SMOKING/VAPING    
 

Smoking and/or vaping is not allowed in the Clubhouse or in the pool area for any reason at any time. 
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MSRP: $25.99 
GADGETEER’s RATING: ★★★★ 
 
For more information go to: https://amzn.to/41eLVCl 
 

 

How do you protect your expensive Apple Watch from shocks, dirt, water and snow? This is always a concern 
for most watch wearers. Daily use will inevitably result in an accidental bump, scrape, drop or even worse a 
bodily fall that can result in expensive damage to the case, or inner workings of the iWatch. 
 
The SHELLBOX from EZANMULL and distributed exclusively by Amazon may just be the perfect solution. The 
design exceeds MIL-STD 810G military standards for shocks and drops up to 6.6’ (2 meters) for up to a 
thousand times. It’s waterproof and IP68 certified. The waterproof case for the Apple Watch allows for 
submersion to over 6.6’/2m deep for one-hour. Naturally, the soft watch band and connected case are 
washable. 
 
Furthermore, an additional single long-length band is included should the wearer have exceptionally wide 
wrists. This band could also serve as a potential replacement should the band with the slots ever need 
replacement. A tool to easily remove and replace the band is also included. Unfortunately, additional watch 
band replacements are not available from the manufacturer, or from other vendors, but then the cost of an 
entire replacement is very affordable. My long term tests did reveal that the soft watch bands supplied are not 
very durable over several months of normal use even if not submersed in water. They tend to slowly break 
apart. The break starts with a slight visible tear, a warning to stop wearing the watch with this band. The 
additional band supplied can be a possible replacement, beyond that there are no replacement bands 
available. 
 
The SHELLBOX is a possible tool to keep your Apple Watch investment safe and well protected. All functions 
such as Bluetooth, fall notification, heart rate monitor, speaker and microphone are easily accessible as is the 
seamless control access of all buttons, sensors, including the signature rotating crown dial and tactical side 
button. 
 
A limited “peace of mind” accessory, at a very affordable price!!! 
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Graphic credits: Amazon 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Bob Skidmore is a freelance writer, who may be contacted at bskidmore@mac.com, or followed at twitter.com/bskidmore 
for the latest gadget industry news. He does not represent or endorse any of the products he reviews, and his opinions are 
solely his points of view and not those of the manufacturer, or any legal resource. The manufacturer generally supplies 
products and press releases at no cost for the articles and no other compensation is received. THE GADGETEER is highly 
selective as to products he feels worthy of review so as not to waste the reader’s time, thus the reason for many superior 
ratings. 

 

Check out Bob’s Twitter page for up to the minute gadget news. Available at:  
                                          https://twitter.com/bskidmore 
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